
August 25, 2024 

 

The Afton City Council met in special scheduled session at 6:30 PM August 25, 2024. Mayor Burger 

presided over council members Jeff Burger, Steve Kinyon, Dave Cunningham, Kristie Nixon and Sheryl 

Parham. 

 

Kinyon moved to approve the agenda and Parham seconded the motion. All voted aye. Motion carried.  

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

The council called a special meeting to discuss Greenlawn Cemetery business and action to be taken.  

Nixon made a motion to go into closed session. Parham seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken. 

Burger, Cunningham, Kinyon, Nixon, Parham all voted aye. Motion carried. The council went into closed 

session at 6:32pm. 

 

Nixon made a motion to end closed session. Cunningham seconded the motion. A roll call vote was 

taken. Cunningham, Kinyon, Nixon, burger and Parham all voted aye. Motion carried. Council ended 

closed session at 6:50pm. 

 

Nixon motioned to end mowing contract for Greenlawn cemetery with current contractor effective 

immediately. Parham seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken. Parham, Cunningham, Burger,  

Nixon and Kinyon all voted aye. Motion carried.  A letter will be sent to the contractor to provide written  

notice to the contractor of termination.  

 

Nixon made a motion to withhold 5% of pay from the contractor’s payment for the month of August. 

Cunningham seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken burger, Nixon, Kinyon, Parham, 

Cunningham all voted aye. Motion carried.  

 

Kelly Klommhaus was present at the meeting and offered a quote of $1500 to mow and weed eat 

Greenlawn Cemetery in time for the Labor Day holiday. This was the only quote that was offered to the 

City of Afton at the time of the meeting. Nixon made a motion to accept Klommhaus’s quote of $1500 to 

mow and weed eat the Greenlawn Cemetery in time for the Labor Day holiday. Cunningham seconded 

the motion. A roll call vote was taken. Burger, Nixon, Kinyon, Cunningham and Parham all voted aye. 

Motion carried.  

 

The council discussed documenting stone damage before Thursday 8/29/24. Council Representative 

Parham will meet with cemetery board members to document current stone damages.  

 

Parham moved to adjourn and Cunningham seconded the motion.  All voted in favor and the Council 

adjourned at 7:10 PM. 

 

 

 

       _____________________________________ 

          Michelle Burger, Mayor 

 

 

ATTEST:  ___________________________ 

     Kayla Lacina, City Clerk 


